Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Allostock  on Wednesday 4th  May 2011
 Present: Pat Guerin (PG), Liz Finney  (LF), Muriel Taylor (MT) , Pennie Drummond (PD), Shaun Walsh (SW), Jane Evison (JE).
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.   
Apologies received from  S W-B, MF. MM has requested a sabbatical from the committee over the summer but is willing to return in the autumn. JE kindly offered to take over the H & S role.
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

The Teggs Nose Ride was very successful making a profit of around £400.
Congratulations to our committee member Sue Higgins on being selected to compete at Mont le Soie.
	

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report . 
 MT reported that the balance is £868.16. The Equithon account remains the same.
The Committee agreed to request that the Bank change the day our statements are issued to the first working day of each month. A letter was signed to this effect.
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that there are 70 Full members & 11 Associate members. 
	

	6
	PR.  
JE has put an ad on Cheshire Horse for Frolic & Wirral aimed at Riding Clubs. She will forward all her contacts to S W-B
LF will check with S W-B whether an ad has been placed in Equitrader.

SW will place ads on the Cheshire Facebook page.
	JE

LF

SW

	7
	Update on Frolic & Wirral.
PG reported that all preparations are in place but  PD reported few entries so far. 
PG will email list of  Wirral helpers & contact numbers to JE
	PG

	8
	Inter Regional Championships.
All concerned that no-one has come forward to take over as Chef. LF will speak to Flick Edmeston to see if there are any Derbys members willing to take it on. PG has posted an appeal on the three groups’ websites in the region.
In response to the request for the south region to split for the competition the committee felt that it should keep to the original Sports Council Regions to avoid becoming an “Inter Group” event. 
	LF


	9
	Training Day Report.
Everyone agreed that it had been very successful & wished to thank all who contributed.  
	

	10
	AOB.
1. The BEF is organising a seminar on “Safeguarding in an Equine Scenario”. The committee agreed for Cheshire to pay the fee for JE to attend  
2. PG has discovered a number of Cheshire group key rings left over from a donation by Blue Print Studios. It was decided to offer them for sale at group events. 
3. LF is to attend a meeting “Hoof up your Business” run by the BEF
	JE
PG

LF

	11
	Date of next meeting.
This will be on Wednesday 29th June at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock at 8.00 pm.

	








